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             Executive Team Message…
Special Meeting 







 
Information :                                 BRANCH STUDY GROUPS
 
Bacchae:  Our March meeeting at Louise Wisser’s home featured wines that she and Joanne Wagner chose 
from Hungary. But before we tasted them, we sipped another Hungarian drink that Louise had purchased 
earlier. It was considered a white wine (but was 40% alcohol), and  we could feel the burn the second it passed 
our lips. What a surprise!
We then tasted and rated a 100% gruner veltliner white wine from Little Cricket winery in northeast Hungary 
and Bull’s Blood, a smooth red wine made from the Kekfrankos grape, from the Egri Hills of north Hungary. 
Research suggested it would pair well with anything made with paprika. It has been interesting this year to 
taste wines made from grapes we had not been familiar with. Our next meeting on April 11 will be held at 
Linda Federico’s home at 3:00 to taste two more  wines on our “European Tour”.  Phyllis Wargo will serve as 
co-hostess. Any questions? Contact Phyllis Wargo.

Mystery Paperback:   The Mystery Group does not meet In April. In May, Mary Dawson will lead the 
discussion of Barbara Nadel's  A Knife to the Heart in which we will follow a very likable detective, 
characterized as "grumpy and unsociable... the Morse of Istanbul" as he seeks to solve a murder predicted by a 
Ouija board. We will meet at 1:00pm on Tuesday, May 28th and  Olga Conneen will be our hostess.  

Paperback I:  Paperback I will meet at 1:00 p.m. in the home of Norma Ferguson. New members will be 
warmly welcomed. Call Mardi Metzger, her number is found in the year book. We will discuss The Widow's 
War, a novel by Sally Cabot Gunning. This is a historical novel set in a New England whaling village. Lyddie 
Berry's husband, a whaler, is lost at sea. Now she is a widow and the dependent of her son-in-law. Lyddie 
refuses to give her son- in-law all that she and her husband worked for and becomes an outcast in the village. 
She eventually develops a strong sense of self and finds love. 

Paperback II:  Eight members of Paperback II book group met at Linda Federico's home on Tuesday, March 19, 2024. 
Linda Zimmerman led a discussion of Drew Gilpin Faust's Necessary Trouble. This book was written by the first woman 
president of Harvard. She grew up just about the time that we did, experiencing life in the South, at boarding school, and 
then at Bryn Mawr. She was involved with civil rights in the South and protesting the Viet Nam War.

Our next meeting is April 16 at Linda Zimmerman's home. We will welcome Anne Supsic, author of The Bookmark, who 
will lead our discussion. The book is historic fiction about a nurse helping the Marquis de Layette convalesce in 
Bethlehem, PA after being wounded in the Revolutionary War. It will be a fun read as we recognize so many places and 
events from right here in our city!  The Paris Library by Janet Skeslien Charles was chosen as our book for May.
 
Public Policy:  Public Policy Study Group met on March 11th.  Our small group had a great discussion on 
many topics; Democracies v Republics, pros and cons of Electoral College, pros of mail in ballots (get to study 
issues and candidates you didn't know were on the ballot), and Women's Reproductive Rights.  We love the 
mottos: Educate and Activate and When You Know Better We Do Better!  Contact Joan Howe if you would 
like to attend the next meeting April 8th 3:00 at Joan Howe's house, 3396 Michigan Ct. 
 

Out to Lunch Bunch:  OTLB met at Urbano Mexican Restaurant and Bar on Wednesday, March 13. Great 
food and great conversation from vacations to cleaning out houses - because our kids don’t want our “stuff”.  A 
few even enjoyed their delicious margaritas!
Join us next month at the Clubhouse Grill at Bethlehem Municipal Golf Course on Illicks Mill Rd. We will 
meet there (just across the street!) after a full morning of work at Book Fair. Join us April 10, 2024 at 12:30. 
Please email Amy Fields at  ajf219@rcn.com to reserve your chair! 



Book Fair Update

Deb Spinney and Joan Howe have been working hard getting ready for this year’s Book Fair.  We 
met with our Section Chairs on March 12th.  Everyone is excited to begin.  It’s lots of work, but it 
is also fun.  It’s a great way to get to know each other better.  Tables arrive on April 1st and we 
begin collecting books for the community the next day.  Our Kick-Off meeting is April 2nd at 
10:00.  All past volunteers have been invited.  Sorting begins following the short meeting.  We 
welcome all members to come and help out whenever you have time.  We are there Mon.-Sat. 9-
noon.  Remember to bring gloves (dusty books) and your drink.  Snacks to share are always 
welcomed.  Section Chairs, remember to bring your name tags.  Also, if you know anyone with 
“muscle” bring them along too.    
                                                                                                                                   
Sup and Shop branch meeting is April 23rd 6-8:00.  This is a great time to shop.  In fact, Deb and 
Joan encourage you to shop.  The money that we collect throughout the sorting process days and 
the evening of Sup and Shop is used for the cash boxes to make change on the first day of the 
sale.

Set your alarm! On April 25th Rita Bergstrom is being interview by WFMZ for their early 
morning show; 6:12, 7:12, 8:12am.  She did a great job last year!  Lots of customers said that’s 
what reminded them to come to the sale. 

Start spreading the word. Email all your contacts to  https://bethlehem-pa.aauw.net/book-fair/   
to publicize the Book Fair.  Joan Howe has the box of bookmarks.  Contact her if you need some 
for your friends and neighbors.

See you all in April!   Deb Spinney and Joan Howe Co-chairs Book Fair

https://bethlehem-pa.aauw.net/book-fair/
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